Rachel Tibbetts

From: Andrew Lewis

Sent: 15 October 2020 06:07

To: DC Support

Subject: FW: Planning Application.ref: F/00825/Hybrid-Doreset living

18/00825/HYBRID-DEF

From: Harry Jenkins NN
Sent: 21 September 2020 15:46

To: Andrew Lewis <Andrew.Lewis@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>
Subject: Planning Application.ref: F/00825/Hybrid-Doreset living

Dear Sir,

| write to protest in the strongest possible terms at the appalling
plan to re-route HGV ftraffic from the B430/A4095 junction to use the
A4095 through Chesterton to link up with Vendee Drive and Howes
Lane.

At one end of the village, there is a 90-degree bend at the Hale junction,

where it would be very difficult for HGV and other vehicles to pass safely without
mounting the pavements to avoid collision. At the other end, there

are a chicane and speedbumps, already placed there some time ago

in recognition of the ever-growing volume of traffic on the A4095 through
Chesterton. This proposal can only exacerbate this problem.

And, of course, people do live along this road! | am one of them! There will be a further
increase in both noise and air quality. Small children need to cross this road

every day to reach the village school; other residents, some elderly, need

to cross this road if only, for example, to post a letter. The visibility of oncoming

traffic in both directions is poor. There is a new housing estate

off The Hale from which small children have to walk along this part of the A4095 to go
to school, because the promised footpath across the allotments has not

been forthcoming.

Yours faithfully

H R JENKINS
STONE COTTAGE
Chesterton.
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